

THE PLAGIARIST



The Newsletter of the Kiwanis Club of Glendale, New York Inc.
Established September 1953

LXXII 46 August 21, 2025

Former President Kathleen O'Hara

Immediate Past President Ingrid Huber

Secretary
DPLG Kerrie Hansen

Treasurer (Administrative Fund) DPP Steve Hansen

Treasurer (Community Fund) DPP Teresa Donahue

Treasurer (Foundation) SDPLG Bob Kueber

OnsKiwanis2024

CONGRATULATIONS

At the New York District Convention in Albany, DPP Steve Hansen was installed as *Lieutenant Governor* of the Queens West Division for the 2025-2026 Service Year. He is the eleventh Lt Governor to come out of our club, and he received his pin from incoming New York District Governor Carla Ingram. We are looking forward to another great year of leadership from Steve, his First Lady DPLG Kerrie, and all the clubs of "the Best of The West".



Tonight, our meeting was our annual **\$100 Raffle.** Our biggest fundraiser of the year was held at Yerman's Pub in Glendale, and we had a full room of ticket holders and guests on hand to watch their dreams come true (or join the 140 or so ticket holders who came up empty). Since today was a regular meeting day, 'President for a Day' DPP Big Bill Maher opened the event in the usual Kiwanis manner, with an

Invocation, the Pledge of Allegiance, and our favorite Patriotic Song. Everyone enjoyed a buffet dinner and a few adult beverages, as the envelopes were pulled from the barrel. Our master of ceremonies, DPP Fred Haller, called on volunteers from the crowd to pull the envelopes, and he broke the news to the winners and losers (all in good fun, of course, and all for a good cause).

The lucky winners were:

1st Ticket Pulled	# 25 Rob Temkin & Mike Petronzi	\$350.
25th Ticket Pulled	# 113 DPLG Keith Cummings	\$100.
50th Ticket Pulled	# 56 DPP Fred Haller & Nick Mulero	\$1000.
75th Ticket Pulled	# 96 DPP Vincent Alberici	\$100.
100th Ticket Pulled	# 101 Hansen 3 (DPLG Kerrie)	\$1250.
125th Ticket Pulled	# 5 DPP Tony Sauro	\$100.

As per the rules, the last five tickets in the barrel have the option to split the \$5000 Grand Prize. This year, the final five had four players willing to split the pot, and one who did not. The tickets continued to be pulled until the non-split was pulled. It wasn't the 150th ticket out of the barrel and was eliminated. The other four tickets split the Grand Prize.

146th Ticket Pulled # 70 SDPLG Bob Kueber \$1250.

147th Ticket Pulled # 102 Mary Maxham \$1250.

148th Ticket Pulled #122 was the non-split ticket Eliminated

149th Ticket Pulled # 114 Louise Seleznow & Diane Fasullo \$1250.

150th Ticket Pulled # 40 Grace McGarry \$1250.

During the evening, we also sold 50/50 chances, and it raised an additional \$550 for the club. This year's raffle was a great success, and we thank everyone who participated by purchasing a ticket. Special thanks go to DPP Big Bill Maher, SDPLG Bob Kueber and Lt Gov Designate Steve Hansen for getting the tickets ready to go and arranging the catering, and DPP Fred Haller for calling the tickets.

Club News:

On Saturday, Sept 6th, we will be celebrating *Community Day* at the Shops at Atlas Park. The theme of our annual festival will be 'Service to Youth', and we are inviting as many organizations that work with children as we can, so they can be recognized for working with children, and advertise their organization by doing presentations. There will be games and music. Of course, we will be handing out drawstring bags and cooking hot dogs, and raffling off a large flatscreen television. We have a large group of vendors and youth groups attending, and weather

Tickets for our 72nd annual *President's Dinner* are on sale, for our annual end of the year event at Vetro's Restaurant in Howard Beach, on Thursday, September 25th. We will celebrate our seventy-two years of service, our departed President Kathleen O'Hara, and all the Presidents that made cameo appearances this year. We will also distribute anniversary and merit pins, and have the honor to welcome our new President, Anna Mastrolembo, who will receive her gavel. We hope to see all our members and friends at this special night. Space is limited, so contact Secretary DPLG Kerrie Hansen for information and tickets as soon as possible.

Calendar of Events

permitting, we will have a great day.

Aug 28	Community Board 5	@ Züm Stammtisch	12:30pm
Sent 1	Charter Day	@ Züm Stammtisch	12·30nm

Sept 4 Charter Day @ Züm Stammtisch 12:30pm

Sept 6 **COMMUNITY DAY** @ The Shops at Atlas Park 10:00-4:00pm

Sept 11	Birthday & Business	@ Züm Stammtisch	12:30pm
Sept 13	"Second" Saturday Food Drive	@ Stop & Shop Supermarket	10:00am-2:00pm
Sept 15	QW Div. Mtg. "Pass the Banner"	@ Lenny's Clam Bar	7:00pm
Sept 18	NY & Atlantic Railway	@ Züm Stammtisch	12:30pm
Sept 25	PRESIDENTS DINNER	@ Vetro's Restaurant	6:30pm
Sept 30	Board of Directors Meeting	@ Yerman's Pub	7:00pm



We meet every Thursday, 12:30pm at:

Züm Stammtisch, 69-46 Myrtle Ave, Glendale, NY 11385

www.glendalenykiwanis.org

All Correspondence can be sent to: 67-13 Myrtle Ave, Glendale, NY 11385